AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION
MAY 16, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meeting Act was read.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Donna Rothman, Steve Malyszka, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Kevin Coyle, Joe Dvorak, Debanne Macaluso

A motion to approve the minutes of the April 18, 2017 meeting was made by Beth Tipping and seconded by Steve Malyszka.  Approved by all.

Joe Lomax of The Lomax Consulting Group was present to give an overview of the grant proposal submission to Community Stewardship Incentive Program (CSIP).  The CSIP grants are divided into two categories – a $10,000 grant for tree sustainability or resiliency and a $30,000 grant for tree replacement.  Joe distributed a diagram that showed the areas in need of tree replacement.  The CSIP grant requires that at 100 trees are identified for replacement.  The Borough has well over one hundred trees that need replacement in the following areas:  Armacost Park, Bayfront Park, Pocket Parks, Tennis Court, entrance to Avalon, the business district, Veterans Plaza and Grace O’Brien Park.  The number of trees provided on the diagram from Joe Lomax will have different numbers for the CSIP grant.  Many of the damaged and dying trees are critical for the Borough since they act as screens and wind control.  This grant is a Matching Grant 1:1.  Fifty percent can be provided by in-kind work.  The winners of this project will be announced in July of 2017.  The grant starts on the date of the grant award letter and ends three years from the start of the work period.  The cost of the project is $79,000.  Most of the $79,000 will be training and in-kind work.  CSIP requires two trained representatives from the community.  Steve asked what the EC responsibility is.  Joe responded that protocols, monitoring, reading of draft reports prior to submission to the DEP/Dept. of Forestry.  CSIP requires that personnel are trained on tree management.  Beth asked if the Green Team is involved.  Brian said no but they can be notified.  Steve asked if trees are sponsored by members of the community and Joe said no but it is a great idea but then how do you do tree management on a barrier island.  
Joe Lomax pointed out the lack of progress with Armacost Park is because partners have backed away over time.  Cape May County and Open Space have stepped away.  In 2015, a multiphase project directed towards restoration of the Park began.  Phase 1 of the multiphase project with the removal of invasive vines in the northeast portion of the part between 72nd and 71st Streets.  That was two years ago.  After the removal of the vines a number of trees were planted and very few of those trees survived.  A report on the results of Phase 1 is due at the end of summer 2017.  Steve pointed out that the worst part of the Park is between 72nd and 74th Streets.  He asked why the Borough isn’t attacking this.  Joe said that there is such massive overgrowth in Armacost Park, it’s impossible to control the overgrowth without the use of massive equipment and massive equipment is forbidden by the DEP.  Joe suggested that the EC should put together a list of things that need to be addressed including phragmites, Japanese Black Pines, the playground, poison ivy, etc. and present to the Borough.  A sub-committee of the EC was formed to review the Armacost situation.  Steve volunteered to chair the committee and suggested that Debanne and Donna be on the committee.  Joe noted that to kill phragmites you must use sixteen parts of sodium chloride/1000 parts of water.  Additionally, killifish would have to be brought in to keep mosquitoes under control.
Written comments from Joe Dvorak, Steve Malyszka and Donna Rothman were given to Joe Lomax to incorporate into the original draft of the Tree Pruning Protocol.

Joe Lomax noted that the Tree Management Committee Charter has been around the block many times and needs very little editing except for reconsideration of who is to be appointed to the Tree Committee. Brian pointed out that Steve M. and Joe D. had some written comments for Joe Lomax to review.

Adjournment at 5:25 pm.
